land Youth Baseball Association. For many years he was known as "The Voice of the Bulldogs" on KYCN Radio. His column in the Town Crier, "TK On Sports" was widely read.

In the past year Teddy was presented with an appreciation plaque from the Wyoming State Bowling Assn., he was selected for the Concern for Kids Laramie Dell Club Award, as well as the 1985 Outstanding Citizen Award from the Kiwanis Club.

Teddy held the office of Trustee on the Moose Lodge Board of Directors and in previous years held the office of Outer Guard.

He was preceded in death

by his mother.

Survivors include his father and step-mother, Frank and Margaret Kuehner of Wheatland; his sister, Roberta Tibbets of Elko, Nevada; and two nephews.

Nevada; and two nephews.

Casketbearers included
Travis and High Lenz, Rex
Goertz, Brent and Steve
Sherard and Randy Davis.

Burial was in the Wheat-

land cemetery.

Memorial contributions in his name may be made to the Ted Kuehner Fund, in care of Wilma Davis, 109 15th St. in Wheatland.

Schräder-Prell Funeral Home was in charge of

arrangements.

Bowling Association's Board of Directors, as they presented him with a plaque for his work and for their appreciation of what Ted had done for the Association. Ted had been nominated to the Board by Nick Costopolous and was elected to the Board in 1975. Since then Ted has held the offices of Director, Third Vice

First Vice President last year and to be President this year but he reclined because of his eye sight.

He was presented his plaque by Reg Filkey Jr, from District 1 in Cheyenne, here in Wheatland Sunday. Ted has more details about the program in his T.K. on Sports column.

